
I would like to congratulate Konnie for her successful provisional appointment in another 

Department of Education role.  Konnie will take up this new position starting Monday, 12th July 2021. 

As School Council President, I have been informed by our Senior Education Improvement Leader 

(SEIL) that an Expression of Interest for an Acting Principal for term 3 has been advertised by the 

Regional Office. 

Konnie has been an outstanding leader who has contributed to 

 A change in student behaviour within the school community with a better understanding of 

the different groups we have. 

 The introduction of the ACE program for higher achieving students. 

 An increase in overall morale within the teaching staff. 

 A clear change in the way the school is perceived in the community for the better with the 

rise in student numbers. 

 Finalist in the 2019 Victorian Education Excellence Awards while at Lyndhurst Secondary. 

 

William Noble 

School Council President 


